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  It was my great joy to minister at Ukraine Mission Church in Kiev and at Ukraine Missionary Church in Kremenchuk from 
June 11 to 19. RLM and DHF have also been supporting the building project of the Children’s Home in Kremenchuk for the 
past 10 months. Pastors Vladimir and Tatyana Avilov, their three daughters (Maria, Anna, and Liza), and I visited four poor 
villages and distributed Bibles, toys, used clothes, and shoes, to the adults and children. I had a privilege of preaching the 
gospel to the adults and every one of them (23 in total) who came out for the meeting surrendered their lives to the Lord. Also, 
Maria and Liza played games with over 40 children and shared the gospel with them, they all accepted Jesus Christ as their 
Lord. I prayed for everyone who needed healing, seven people were healed of various sicknesses and one deaf boy’s ears were 
opened. I could feel how much Jesus Christ loves and cares for them as He said in Matthew 25:40, “Assuredly, I say to you, 
inasmuch as you did it to one of the least of these My brethren, you did it to Me.” (During this trip, Anna was my interpreter)
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  It was God’s anointed and blessed mission trip to Kiev and Kremenchuk, Ukraine from June 10 to 19. Due to the COVID, only 50% of the 
congregation would come to the Ukraine Mission Church in Kiev on June 12th. When I prayed for over 10 people with various infirmities, 
several of them were healed. On the afternoon of June 12th, I rode a local bus to go to Kremenchuk to minister with Pastor Avilov’s family. 
I ministered at Pastor Avilov’s Christian Missionary Church and visited the Children’s Home to see the progress of the building project that 
we have been supporting since last August. As I discussed with Pastor Avilov about what he needed to finish the Home by the end of this 
year, he mentioned to me that he would need to finish the insulation of the walls, build bathroom facilities for boys and girls, TVs, purchase 
all the necessary items to step up the kitchen, such as; refrigerator, freezer, furnitures, oven, tables, etc. As I roughly estimated the cost for 
finishing the Home, he would need at least another $20,000. In this trip, I provided some funds for the Home and a projector for his 
ministries in the poor villages. I taught the GHN leadership courses for Pastor Avilov’s church leaders. If the Holy Spirit is guiding you to 
sow into the Children’s Home project, you can designate your support for the project to RLM. Your continuous prayers and financial 
support for RLM will empower us to touch Ukraine and beyond for His glory! May God abundantly bless you!   
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